AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 24th day of February, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor    
                                            George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Allan Gaul, reporter from the Mid Hudson Times, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additions or deletion to this agenda.

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $822,393.04 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
PORT AUTHORITY OF NEW YORK & NEW JERSEY: Michael Torelli

Michael Torelli, Manager, Properties and Business Development, for the Port Authority of New York and New Jersey, came before the Board. He is asking the Board for a letter of support for the Port Authority of New York and New Jersey acquisition of the 58 plus or minus acres east of Route 747/ Drury Lane and the 286 plus or minus acres west of Route 747/Drury Lane as additional property to be included within the Town’s leasehold with the NYSDOT. In 2005 this land was under a consent decree that identified this property as commercial development. Originally, Orange County wanted to develop this property, which is in the Town of Newburgh and the Town of New Windsor. Subsequently they decided not to move forward. The Port Authority would like to incorporate this property into their lease hold they have at the airport.

Councilman Piaquadio asked if it was their intent to develop this property with warehouses. 


Mr. Torelli said there are no plans to develop the property at this time. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked if the Town would be consulted regarding what projects would be considered. 


Mr. Torelli said the Port Authority would definitely work with the Town hand and hand for the vision planning, but they would not have to come back to the Town for a formal Resolution or approval. He said they have a Resolution from the County and the Town of New Windsor stating they have their support. 
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Councilwoman Greene asked if they need approval from the Planning Board for the use or development of this property. 


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town has, to date, treated development at the airport on State lands as outside of the scope of its Zoning Law. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town would be eligible for PILOTS if the property is developed.


Councilwoman Greene asked if it could be incorporated in a Resolution that the Town would be able to have PILOTS and collect taxes for both the Town and the school district.  


Mr. Taylor said he did make a provision in the letter. 


Councilman Piaquadio has a concern that just warehouses would be developed on the property.


Mr. Torelli said presently there are no plans to develop the property, but if there were, the development would be towards helping passengers and amenities.


Councilman Woolsey has concerns with regard to the water and sewer and wants the Town to be part of the discussions for development. 


Supervisor Booth asked if the Town will be listed as a concerned agency with the planning of the property. 


Councilman Bello asked who will be responsible to handle the extra load that will be put on the infrastructure. 


Mr. Torelli said the Town is the provider for the infrastructure.  The Port Authority would speak to the Town on a development or planning basis. 


Mr. Torelli said that the Port Authority is not asking for Town approval to develop the property. They are just asking for Town support for them to acquire this property as part of their leasehold. For anything above and beyond that they will be in conversation with the Town.  

Mr. Taylor said the airport and the State are the largest rate payers for the Crossroads Sewer District. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Supervisor Booth to sigh the letter of concurrence for the Town of Newburgh’s support of the Port Authority of NY & NJ’s acquisition of the 58+/- acres east of Route 747/Drury Lane and the 286+/- acres west of Rt. 747/Drury Lane as additional property to be included within the existing leasehold with NYSDOT. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – no; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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6.
REGULATING ON REPORTING for Elected or Appointed Officials
Supervisor Booth said Jacquline Calarco, Town Accountant, presented him with the Regulation on Reporting for Elected or Appointed Officials. (see attached) The Board discussed the report as to who would have to comply. The Board asked Mr. Taylor to draw up a Resolution concerning this matter and Supervisor Booth is going to work with Ms. Calarco to set a schedule and it will be brought back to the Board.  
7.
ENGINEERING

A. 
Old South Plank Road Culvert


Mr. Osborne said Councilman Woolsey signed a letter that the Town sent to Assemblyman Frank Skartados asking if there was any financial aid available for the Old South Plank Road culvert. Supervisor Booth has acknowledgement that Mr. Skartados has received the letter, but still does not know if financial aid is available. 

Councilman Woolsey said this is the second request made to Assemblyman Skartados requesting financial aid for this project. 


Supervisor Booth said the first letter was a follow-up for available Federal Stimulus money. 


B.
Water Supply: CAMO Professional Management Contract

Mr. Osborne said the last time this was presented to the Board neither he nor Mr. Taylor had reviewed or edited the agreement. What the Board has before them tonight is the Town’s edits on the original agreement. The two critical elements that came about from their initial discussion, with the Town Board, are the agreement has been reduced from five years down to three years and the elective termination clause has been added to the agreement. 
Councilman Bello said, even though CAMO does a terrific job, it is his opinion that the Town should explore other options to see if they can receive the same service for a lesser amount. He said it would be to the benefit to the taxpayers. 
Supervisor Booth and Councilman Woolsey both stressed that they want high quality water service for the residents of the Town and any companies that submit proposals must supply their qualifications and references. The qualifications and references have to be equal to or better than CAMO’s in order to be considered.
Mr. Taylor said CAMO is presently providing services without a contract and if the Town tells them they are going to solicit other proposals, CAMO could terminate their services or continue services at an increased rate. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Osborne to research other companies and this matter will be brought back to the Board at the March 10th Audit Meeting.  


C.
Stone Street Sewer Extension: Crescent Avenue Pump Station Improvements

Mr. Osborne said that on December 2009, he met with Craig Marti, City Engineer, to discuss the financial considerations for including the replacement of the City’s pump station in the Town project. Without a specific cost estimate which would not be finalized until an evaluation of alternatives was completed, they discussed a generic approach to cost sharing. The discussion centered on two specific items as follows:
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Capital Costs: The capital costs include the engineering design, construction and construction inspection services. It was recommended that the cost sharing basis for the capital cost be a simple proportion of the equivalent dwelling units in each service area. An estimate based on a visual inspection of the service areas shows that the Town’s proportional share should be between 45 and 55 percent.
Repayment of City Share: Our initial discussion with respect to repayment of the City share centered on credits issued against the Town’s usage charges for wastewater treatment at the City plant. It was recommended that repayment be

            made no later than 1 year (4quarters) after the completion of the project. 


If these terms are acceptable to the Town Board, and subject to approval by the City, we should proceed with a formal agreement so that the Town can proceed with this project.” 


Councilwoman Greene asked if the funds will initially come from Crossroads. 

Supervisor Booth said yes they will. 


Councilman Woolsey said he has no objections talking to the City to arrive at an agreement, but he wants to see the cost of the project.

The rest of the Board agreed. 


Mr. Osborne said the first engineering expense will be to determine what needs to be demolished and replaced at this pump station. The next step would be the rehabilitation cost which will be around $125,000.00. This will be subject to the terms and conditions, if acceptable to the City that is outlined in his memo. The District Extension, which is the lateral connections and the sewer mains, will be paid by the sewer district.   

Councilman Woolsey asked if all of the users of Crossroads District will pay for this project. 


Mr. Taylor said when the Crossroads District was first extended the proposition included a provision, under State Law, that the extension and all further extensions of the District would be paid by the entire district.  

All of the Board members authorized Supervisor Booth to negotiate with the City of Newburgh.   


8.
PARKS AND RECREATION:


A.
Bus Trip Bid
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, came before the Board. 
Supervisor Booth said there was only one vendor who submitted a bid for the bus trips bid. He asked Mr. Petrillo how the prices submitted compared to last year. 
Mr. Petrillo said the prices are approximately $20.00 to $25.00 higher than last year. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the bid for the 2010 Bus Trips, which were opened on February 19, 2010 at 10:30 p.m., to West Point Tours, located in Vails Gate, New York, as presented. (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
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DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor stated the 49 passenger buses with lavatory and DVD player bids range from $725.00 to $995.00 and bids for the school buses (44 adult / 66 children) range from $98.00 to $464.00. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
T Shirt Bid

Supervisor Booth said the Recreation Department received five bids for the T-Shirt bid. The apparent low bidder was Wildheart Designs, located in Arkansas.
Councilwoman Greene asked if the Town has ever done business with this company before.

Councilman Piaquadio asked if there was a clause, in the bid, for shipping time. He said it is unfortunate that someone locally could not have submitted a lower bid. 
Mr. Petrillo said we have not have done business with this company before. They did have concerns about the quality and shipping so they called the owner of the company and he told him there will not be any shipping and handling charges. They also sent the Recreation Department a sample shirt, which is the same quality that they have received in the past. This company does all of the printing for the University of Arkansas. Mr. Petrillo said there is a two week shipping clause in the bid.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the 2010 T-Shirt bid held on February 10, 2010 at 10:30 a.m. to Wildheart Designs, Inc. located in Arkansas. They were also the lowest bidder. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
POLICE:


A.
Telephone Maintenance Contract

Supervisor Booth said the lease for the Police Department telephones expires March, 2010. Chief John Mahoney’s memo dated February 17, 2010, states: “The lease payments were for five years at an annual rate of $5,911.80. The maintenance agreement proposed by Telecom Support Systems is the same company that we leased the telephones from. They have been a very reliable vendor and have provided excellent service over the course of the lease. Our telephone system is the NEC Elite IPK system with 44 telephones, 2 DSS consoles (in communications) and a 4 port VMP voice mail system.”

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 17, 2010, submitted by Chief John Mahoney, for the maintenance agreement for the Police Department telephones for a one year cost of $5,110.00

and would cover the period from March 21, 2010 through March 31, 2011. The funds will be withdrawn from the Public Safety Administration Maintenance Contract and Leases account 3010.497. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.
Purchase of Vehicles

Supervisor Booth said Chief Mahoney is requesting to purchase five 2010 Ford Crown Victoria marked police vehicles from New York State Bid. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated February 16, 2010, submitted by Chief John Mahoney to purchase five 2010 Ford Crown Victoria marked police vehicles from New York State Bid #PC64893 at a cost of $21,235.20 each for a total cost of $106,176.00. The funds for these vehicles have been included in the 2010 Police budget in the Capital Account #3120.2. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said that the mileage of the vehicles being replaced is usually listed although it was listed on the budget. 
Supervisor Booth said the lights and siren packages for these vehicles are a separate bid.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
10.
PERSONNEL: Workers Compensation Tail Claims

Supervisor Booth said Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, has prepared a memo stating the tail claim bill for January, 2010 will exceed the $375,000.00 amount in the PERMA contract. There will be two additional bills for February and March of 2010. The contract runs April through March.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the January, 2010 tail claims in the amount of $40,440.09. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene and Councilman Piaquadio both asked if a letter has been sent to the County asking if they owe the Town money for when they carried the Town’s Comprehensive Insurance.
Supervisor Booth said Mr. Taylor is in the process of writing a letter. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.
ACCOUNTING: 2009 Budget Transfer
Supervisor Booth said that Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, submitted budget transfers for 2009. The transfers are to cover old insurance deductibles from NYMIR that were recently submitted to the Accounting Department.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfers for 2009 as follows:

FROM ACCOUNT                           TO ACCOUNT

ACCOUNT   ACCOUNT NAME   ACCOUNT NUMBER   ACCOUNT NAME   AMOUNT
030.5110.0100   HIGHWAY SALARIES     030.1910.0499                         INSURANCE                      $3,000.00
040.8330.0100   WATER SALARIES          040.1910.0499                         INSURANCE                      25,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:16 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.

Submitted by
___________________________                              _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
